
July 8, 2025 

Present: Mike Kratzke, David Helgerson, Mark Haarstick, Hans Hanson and Stephanie Blomberg 

Visitors: Bryan Soland, David Blomberg, Lee Mindemann, Jack Sonnenberg, Roy Hegland, 
Katherine and Paul Pfeiffer. 

Dora township board met for the monthly meeting at the CDH/Vergas fire hall meeting 
room in Vergas, MN. 

Meeting was called to order by Mike Kratzke at 7:00pm 

Pledge of Allegiance was said. 

The minutes for the June meeting were read. David moved to accept the minutes, Mark 
seconded the motion, motion passed. 

Lee Mindemann, LREC district 4 director, gave report on Lake Region Electric 
Cooperative. Encouraged attendance to energy forums. Our grid is 15 states and 2 
Canadian provinces 

Chairman and clerk signed plat for Jack Rosenthal showing awareness of plat being 
recorded. 

Kathryn Pfeiffer inquired about getting board permission for an urn to be buried in her 
plot in Free Thought Cemetery. The board will work on looking for map of cemetery 
plots before next monthly meeting. 

Roy Hegland came to discuss bringing West Silent Lake Drive up to township specs. He 
has a petition that has been signed by around half of the residents on the drive. He will 
continue to work on following MATIT’s guidance for this matter. 

Treasurer’s Report was given and placed on file until audit. 

Chairman received a letter from a landowner on Sybil Shores Drive regarding a steel 
fence post that he says is on his land. Mike went and measured the distance.  

Dustguarding is done. Gravel is not all spread yet, but it is close. 

David reported there isn’t anything new on CDH-Vergas Fire, Dent Fire and Perham EMS.  

David talked about cannabis information received from OTC. The recommendation by 
MAT that is agreed upon by the board is to delegate to the county. 

David received a request from a property owner on 335th Ave to place a yellow 15 mph 
sign because she feels that local property owners drive too fast. A letter will be sent to 



property owner suggesting she place a “slow, kids present” sign when her grandkids are 
here. Supervisors feel that if people don’t obey the stop sign they are not going to obey 
a 15 mph sign. 

All property owners were contacted by phone from a supervisor about weeds, except 
Jim Fick. A letter will be sent to him. (After the July 8th meeting, Mark was told by 
Duwayne Ditterich that he would take care of the thistles on Jim Fick’s field so no letter 
was sent). 

David made a motion to pay Daryl Haarstick $100 for his attendance on the weed tour. 
Mike seconded, motion passed. 

Mark moved to adjourn meeting, David seconded the motion, meeting adjourned at 
8:41 pm.  

 

Stephanie Blomberg, Clerk   Michael Kratzke, Chairman 

 

 

_________________________  ______________________________ 


